HOONAH CITY SCHOOLS

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

April 14, 2017
5:30 PM
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jamie Erickson, Heidi Jewell, Dillon Styers, Grace Villarreal, and Robert Hutton.
SUPERINTENDENT:  PJ Ford Slack, PhD 
OTHERS PRESENT:  Amy Stevenson, Recording Secretary; Ralph Watkins, Principal; Sally Dybdahl, Travis Lewis, Aimee Smith, Stan Savland, Amber Malone, David Haye, Sheryl Ross, Jenny Miller, Melissa Thaalesen, Pearl Miller, Bob Barton, Jennifer Bidiman, Glenda Hutton, and Melody Douglas, telephonic.
CALL TO ORDER: Robert Hutton, Board President, called the meeting to order at 5:31 PM
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
ROLL CALL: Five (5) Board Members were present at roll call, a quorum was established.  
ADOPTION OF AGENDA:

M/S Grace Villarreal, Heidi Jewell to adopt the agenda Roll Call Voice Vote: Yes, JE-Yes, AN-Yes, DS-Yes, HJ-Yes, RH-Yes.  Motion passes.

PUBLIC COMMENTS (Three Minutes per speaker):  
· Sally Dybdahl -  She spent 11 years on the school board cutting expenses-Natatorium, pool, the public library, and the breakfast program for parents and adults.  If the budget allows, there needs to be a full time principal.
· Stan Savland – He strongly advises the Board to consider a combined positon for the principal and superintendent.  Try and go back to both next year if need to.
· Pearl Miller – You need to know cutting para hours is not the way to go.  We can cover the duties of the SPED teacher who is leaving.  She supports a ½ time superintendent and a full-time principal.
· Shawn McConnell -  He strongly encourages  the Board to hire Mr. Watkins as the Principal/Superintendent.
DISCUSSION:  Consideration of a full-time superintendent vs. a superintendent/principal, including financial consequences of each alterative.
· Bob asked PJ and Melody to go over the financials for the Board.  Melody presented 4 different versions of the FY 18 budget.  The Board discussed the alternatives and the cost of each.  Heidi was concerned with the size of the job combined as one as both positions have huge jobs to do.  She suggested maybe a part-time superintendent and a full time principal.  Dillon commented that if they were going to do that they should look at a full time superintendent as no one will want to come in part time.  Jamie commented that we can try and see if a combined positon works and if not change back next year.  The Board decided to hold an emergency board meeting at 10:00 AM on Saturday, April 15, 2017 to have an executive session to discuss this in detail and interview Ralph.  
M/S DillonStyers, Jamie Erickson to adjourn.  MOTION CARRIED WITH UNANAMIOUS CONSENT.
Meeting adjourned at 6:30PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Dillon Styers





Amy Stevenson

Board Secretary




Recording Secretary

